Minutes of the Members Meeting

Blessed Mother Council 13338

May 22, 2012

Note: In a pre-meeting ceremony, Membership Director Br. Scotty Cassidy presented a check for half of our Tootsie Roll Drive proceeds to the Banyan Creek Special Needs Class.  Representing the school were Special Needs Communication Instructor Erin Cassidy and Principal Bill Fay.  Both Bill and Erin thanked the Knights of Blessed Mother Council for their generosity.

Acting GK/Chancellor: Call to order 7:13 pm

Prayer and  Pledge of Allegiance led by Deacon Rich.

Recorder called the Roll of officers: Excused: Fr. Tim Sockol, Brs. Harold Deschene (represented by Br. Bob Bonney), Dominic Scaduto (represented by Br Alex Bersani,) Mario Taccariello

AGK asked Membership Director re applications pending:  Br Scotty Cassidy reported that we have one candidate pending and one more good prospect.

Asst Chaplain: Deacon Rich:

> Noted the picture or Cardinal O'Malley  on Supreme's website noting that he is a charter member of Blessed Mother Council 13338

> First Friday Adoration: Asked for volunteers from the Knights to be present for one hour before our Lord.  9 am to 6 pm.  Sign up sheet after the meeting.

> Noted that the date for installation of officers had been changed to Wed Jun3 20 at 7pm.  To be preceded by mass at 6:30.

> Would be booking masses for deceased Knights for the 9 am mass on the first (Knights) Sunday.

> June 6th would be the Church calendar meeting for next year.

AGK – Awards:

> Asked Br Scotty Cassidy to hand out certificates for three new members. First and Second degrees went to:  Michael Mulhearn, Kirk Contreras, and James Bennett

> AGK welcomed honored guests: District Deputy Don Galloy, District Warden David White, and Fraternal Benefits Advisor Jeff Toeniskoetter.

> Awarded Knight of the Month for May 2012 to Br. Chris Clarke

> Awarded Knight of the Month of April 2012 to Br. Mike Pravata

Reports of the Officers:

Grand Knight's Report: AGK Br. Alex Bersani

> AGK noted the ordination of our brother Fr. Leonard Dim was held on Friday May 4th.  A great turnout by the Knights and a beautiful ceremony.

> Marian Rosary Festival: reported attendance was down but the Knights service went without a hitch. Especially thanked SK David White and SK Chris Clarke for  representing the 4th degree.  Thanked all the brothers who volunteered their time.

> Next Night at the Races: Friday June 22.  Tickets to be sold the weekends of 6.9-10 and 6.16-17.

> Reported re our Columbus Hall AC donation.  Noted BMC had donated $2,000 to the church already but wished to make a further effort to show our dedication.  Noted the discussion that was held at the prior officers meeting.  Asked for a motion.  Br. Jose Martinez moved and Br. Bob Bonney seconded that we donate the entire proceeds (profit) from our next night at the races plus additional funds up to a total of $1,000.  No discussion.  Passed unanimously. (With one abstention.)  Presentation to be made at the July Officers meeting.

Treasurer's Report: Br. Fred Goetz

> Checking balance as of 4/30/2012: 
$7,871.36

> Deposits: 



$122.50

> Disbursements: 


$2,751.04

> Balance:



$5,242,82

Noted he had written about $240 in checks that evening so our balance is around $5,000.

Financial Secretary's Report: Br. Bob Budd:

> Membership: As of 5.22 we had a total of 114 members (76 assoc, 36 insurance, 2 inactive)  Quotas: New members - 8 / 6  Insurance 3 / 2.

> Finances: Last Monthly meeting to tonight:

>> Income

$795.50

>> Expenses: 

$4,544.96

> Noted his FS evaluation had been received by Supreme.

> Noted officers installation would be held Wed June 20 at 7 pm – Mass to be held at 630

> Next night at the races Friday June 22.

> He needed an address for JARC to send them their check.

> He also had tickets for Vets at the Mets for Sunday 6.3.  Come pick them up.

Report of the Fourth Degree: District Warden Br. David White:

> Loyola Assembly Business meeting re elections to be held 5.24

> Announced call outs for the rest of May and into June

District Deputy: Br Don Galloy

> Noted Cardinal O'Malley picture once again.

> Noted Supreme's membership drive until the end of June.  All new sponsoring members would receive triple reward points (1,500) for new members.  

> Noted Degree exemplifications upcoming.

FBA Jeff Toeniskoetter:

> Urged new members to get involved and commended BMC as one of his most active councils.

> Noted that he would be working on a Membership Night program for nearby councils.  He will contact Brs Scotty Cassidy and Chuck Dolce re details.

Elections: Membership Director Br. Scotty Cassidy

> Officers Candidates for the 2102 – 2013 Fraternal Year”:

Grand Knight: Chuck Dolce

Deputy Grand Knight: Dr Jim Watt

Chaplain: Fr Tim Sockol (appointed position)

Assistant Chaplain: Deacon Rich Santana

Chancellor: Alex Bersani

Financial Secretary: Bob Budd (appointed) 

Treasurer: Fred Goetz

Recorder: George Moore

Warden: Giovanni Demezier

Advocate: Bob Bednarski

Lector: Scotty Cassidy

Inside Guard: Bob Trankowski

Outside Guard: Bob Bonney

Trustee 3 year: Dominic Scaduto

Trustee 2 year: Jose Martinez

Trustee 1 year: Chris Clarke

All were approved and elected unanimously.

Service Program Directors:

Webmaster: Br. Chuck Dolce

> Pics from the Marian Rosary Festival are on the website

> Noted our URL for the new members.

Good of the Order: Deacon Rich lead the prayer remembering Br. Pat Spinola.

Closing Ode.

50/50: Big Winner: Deacon Rich!!! (Birthday boy...)

District Deputy noted he, GK Dominic Scaduto, Scotty Cassidy, and FBA Jeff Toeniskoetter would be attending the State convention the coming weekend.

Adjourn  8:25

Lecturer: Br. Jim Watt presented a video entitled Test of Fire: Election 2012 which called on all  Catholics to stand up and protect the sacred rights and duties of the church this coming November.  Specifically respect for life, respect for marriage, and religious freedom.  The video can be viewed at http://www.cc2w.org/,

Respectfully submitted,

Chuck Dolce

Recorder

